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     There has been a lot of activity since the last time we talked. Our 
S.G.B.I. annual meeting was held in Corpus Christi, Texas, April 18-20. If 
you missed it, you missed a lot of fun, fellowship and great information. 
Everyone that attended gained something from the meeting including a 
few pounds. Our Mid-Coast hats off to Debbie Townsend who chaired this 
year’s event. Great job Debbie!  
     One message that came across loud and clear at this year’s meeting 
was, we at S.G.B.I., need to market, market, market our cattle. A particular 
comment that Dr. Joe Paschal from TAMU AgriLife Extension Service and 
one of our session speakers made that caught my ear was, “You need to 
quit calling your cattle Gerts and start calling them Santa Gertrudis so peo-
ple know what you are talking about. It’s a small idea, but can have a very 
big impact. 
     I challenge each of you to drop the term “Gert” or “Gerts” out of your 
vocabulary and replace it with what our cattle truly are, Santa Gertrudis. 
We sometimes take for granted people know what we are talking about 
and the truth is…they might not have a clue. From this day forward, if you 
catch me saying “gerts” versus Santa Gertrudis and you call me on it, I will 
donate $5.00 to the next Mid-Coast Jr. event. Take my word, it won’t take 
me long to break the habit. Challenge one another. 
     The very next weekend, Mid-Coast Jrs. hosted their annual meeting & 
show at the Expo Center and Fair Grounds in Navasota, Texas. With over 
forty entries, our Mid-Coast hats off again to our Jrs. and Sandra Symon for 
organizing and hosting a very successful event. 
Also announced at the Jrs. annual show was this year’s scholarship winner, 
Mary Failla. Congratulations to Mary for winning $1,500 that was funded 
by Norval & Anna Sells Jr. and also funded  in memory of Charles Wilson III.  
     Thank you to all the moms, dads and kids that participated. Again, we 
had plenty of fun food and fellowship. This show was a great warm-up 
event for the kids that will be showing at the National Junior Show in San 
Marcos, Texas, June 17-21, 2013. 
     Before I close, a big thank you to Charla Borchers for her time and en-
ergy spent as our S.G.B.I. president this past year. Congratulations to Curtis 
Salter our new S.G.B.I. president. 
     Lastly, we are in need of a new Editor/Publisher/Distributor for our Mid-
Coast Cattle Rattle. If you would like to take on this role, please contact me 
directly at faintl@aol.com or call me at 281.389.1852. 
      Keep in touch at www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com. 
 
Keep the faith, pray for our troops and for one another.  
 Joe Fauth 
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   2013 International Super Sale 
 
 

March 1, 2013 
   Reliant Center, Houston, TX 
   Auctioneer:  Doak Lambert 

    Box:  Tom DuBois 
    Sale Chairmen:  Allen Grainger,  

                        John Kiker & Tom DuBois 
                   
            
 

 
    

 
 3 Bulls - $14,600 w/average $4,866 

             7 Open Heifers - $16,150 w/average $2,307 
           3 Bred Heifers - $10,200 w/average $3,400 

2 Pairs - $6,400 w/average $3,200 
1 3N1 - $3,300 w/average $3,300 

       The sale grossed $57,275 and averaged $2,863 on 20 lots.                                                
 
 

High Selling Lots 
 
$7,500 – High Selling Lot (Bull) – 4W’s Red Hot Elvis, sired by XL Hannah’s Red Hot 517.  From 
Brooke Wallace, Wharton, TX to Triple 7 Farms– Jamie Daniel, Magnolia, AR. 
 
$4,200 – High Selling Bred Heifer – Miss Double TT 252-10, sired by Mr. Double TT Crookhorn Joe 
227.  From Cammi Selby, Scurry, TX to Seth Almanza, Mabank, TX. 
 
$3,500 – High Selling Open Heifer – Circle A 29, sired by T & R Farms 23.  From Circle A Farms,  
Williamsport, TN to Sara Patterson, Angleton, TX. 
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 From the Desk of …     
 

                           John Ford, 
                SGBI Executive Director  

 

There is no doubt that FY 2012 was one of change for Santa 
Gertrudis Breeders International. The major change occurring this 
past year was the movement of association functions back home to  
the Kingsville, Texas headquarters. Rapid changes in computer  
technology allowed SGBI to make this adjustment which resulted in  
the day to day operations returning to Kingsville from Kansas City.  
All data input and record management is now managed in Kingsville  
by Registration and Member Services Specialist Diana Ruiz. The as-
sociation’s partnership with service provider Livestock Genetic Ser-
vices along with assistance from the accounting firm of Hahn and  
Oldham provides SGBI the tools needed to operate the organization  
in an efficient and effective manner. The return of services not only  
allows SGBI to better manage association data but also control operating cost. 
 
Contracting with magazine publisher BluePrint Marketing this past FY also proved to be a posi-
tive change for SGBI.  The team at BluePrint has successfully moved magazine operations out 
 of the red into the black. Not only is the magazine profitable for SGBI, it is informative, attractive, 
and a great marketing tool for the breed. These operating changes had a positive impact on 
SGBI’s bottom line resulting in a very profitable year for the association. 
 
The outcomes from the implementation of these sound business decisions are noteworthy but it 
is the 5% increase in purebred registrations that is truly exciting from a registry standpoint.  Fol-
lowing review of USDA reports, cowherd inventory data, and projections most all would conclude 
that seedstock numbers are on and will continue to be on a decline. Looking at the national data, 
I suspect that Santa Gertrudis Breeders International was one of the few breed associations that 
experienced growth in 2012.  The increase in registrations speaks volumes for our cattle and is 
an indicator of the growing attention that cattlemen are placing on Santa Gertrudis genetics.  
 
 Momentum is on our side. Every sale made in 2013 must include the transfer of the animal’s 
registration papers. Breeder advertising and promotional efforts must intensify. Increased focus 
must be placed on genetic improvement. Our opportunity to market Santa Gertrudis genetics is 
great and we must not let this opportunity pass us by.  

Photo courtesy of 
Caballo Rojo Publishing 

        

 
 
 

The Mid-Coast 
Santa Gertrudis Board of Directors? 

Contact:  Joe Fauth, President  
(936) 894-3017 or Faintl@aol.com 



4  

 

In the News … 
 
 

  
 Former Mid-Coast Junior member Travis Longron and 
 his wife. Jaymi of Bedias welcomed a baby girl, Gentry 
 Malynn, on May 7, 2013 at The Med in College Station.  
 Gentry weighed 7 lbs 9 oz, and is 20 ½ inches long.  
 Grandparents are Trenton &  Robin Longron of Bedias 
 and Jerry Don & Kristi McLeod of Fairfield. 

 
 
 
   *********************************************************  

 
Curtis L. Fuchs, a member of SGBI and the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Asso-
ciation has been an Agriculture Science teacher for 43 years and will be re-
tiring after this final semester at Brenham High School.  Curtis received his 
education at Burton High School, Blinn College, Texas A&M University and 
Prairie View A&M University.  His career started in Cypress, Texas as an Ag 
teacher and FFA Advisor for Cy-Fair High School where he taught for 10 
years.  Then, he and his family moved to Brenham to be closer to home 
where he grew up in Burton, Texas.  Curtis began teaching Ag in Brenham in 
1981 and will complete 32 years with Brenham ISD this year.  Curtis has 
taught many different Ag classes with a focus on Freshman classes introduc-
ing young students to FFA and the world of agriculture.  He has influenced 
many young students over 3 generations with agriculture instruction and as 
an FFA advisor, helping with animal projects and leadership development.  
Curtis became very involved in the Santa Gertrudis breed and organizations 
when his 2 daughters Christy and Courtney became 4-H members and be-
gan showing Santa Gertrudis heifers.  The Fuchs girls exhibited heifers from 1984-1995 and enjoyed learn-
ing about the breed and showing cattle, developing many relationships and friends, gaining leadership in 
the organization both on the Mid-Coast and National level and exhibiting many winning heifers, notably Na-
tional Champion and Reserve National Champion females in San Antonio at the National Jr. Heifer Show in 
1990 as well as other National Champions over the years.  Curtis has been a member of the Mid-Coast 
Santa Gertrudis Association and Santa Gertrudis Breeders International for many years and enjoyed being 
the Youth Activities Director for the Mid-Coast organization and helping youth in this capacity even after his 
daughters were done showing.  Curtis and Kathy now own and operate CF Cattle Company and have en-
joyed continuing to raise Santa Gertrudis cattle and produce CF heifers for the show ring and Star 5 heifers 
too as well as commercial crossbred heifers and market steer prospects.  Curtis is now enjoying seeing his 
grandchildren become involved in the Santa Gertrudis breed and develop a love of showing cattle as well.  
Parker, his oldest grandson, competed in the show ring his first year this year and enjoyed great success 
with Miss CF Foxy Lady.  All the Fuchs grandkids have already loved the time in the Mid-Coast ring as Pee 
Wee showman and can’t wait to enjoy all that this organization has to offer.  Curtis hopes to continue pro-
ducing some good CF prospects for the future and continue to be involved with these great organizations 
and agriculture. 
The Fuchs family would like to extend an invitation to everyone to attend the Curtis Fuchs Retirement Party 
to be held on Sunday, June 9, 2013 at the Washington County Fairground’s  Event Center in Brenham, 
Texas.  A Come and Go Reception will be held from 2 in the afternoon until 5.  A Special Program will be 
held at 3 pm.  We would love to see everyone and visit as we honor this special man who has meant so 
much to so many people over the years in the world of agriculture.   
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               Annual Meeting 
Corpus Christi, Texas 

 
 

 The “Journey” began aboard the USS Lexington, a World War II-Vintage aircraft 
carrier filled with history.  Much like the rich history that began on a Spanish land grant 
that eventually led us to the 62nd SGBI Annual Meeting held in Corpus Christi, Texas on 
April 18 – 20th.   During the “Gathering” which was sponsored by our Mid-Coast Associa-
tion, we shared associational activities and accomplishments.  The “Heritage” of this 
“American Original” breed was renewed during a very successful Sale, represented by 
respected breeders deep in that heritage and those with more recent herd numbers.  
The “Dynasty” was proclaimed in the financial accomplishments reported by John Ford 
during the annual membership meeting.  Although not officially a part of the annual 
meeting, the “Homecoming” honored Hall of Fame inductees.  Dinner by Don Strange of 
Texas, Inc., dancing to the music of Johnny Bush and celebrating back on the lawn of the 
King Ranch made this event a memorable one. 
 A special thank you to everyone who made this event possible.  During one of the 
most recent polls taken from SGBI when asked what members want from this organiza-
tion one of the most common answers was support and camaraderie.  Every member 
shares a common interest in our Santa Gertrudis cattle but the friendships that are 
formed and the memories that are shared during events like these are unforgettable.  
Start planning early and make every effort to attend the 2014 Annual Meeting to be held 
in Branson, Missouri for an opportunity to share in these memories. 
         ~Debbie Townsend~ 
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Annual Meeting 
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Howdy!   
            I'm Brooke Wallace the new President of the Mid-Coast Jr.  
Association. I would like to remind you all that Nationals is coming  
up soon! Paper work MUST be AT the office on June the first. I  
also would like to remind you about the Cattleman’s Opportunity  
Sale coming up on August 9th and 10th. Please remember to bring  
a silent auction items to the sale.  We may have a junior fun day on 
the 9th so please look out for this information. If you want to be  
informed about upcoming events you can always go to the Mid-Coast 
website or like us on the Mid-Coast Facebook Page.  I hope all of  
you stay safe and I hope to see you all at Nationals!!!!!  
   
    Brooke Wallace, Jr. President  
 
 
 
 

      __________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 Name:  Itza Garza 
 Age:     15 
 Hometown:  Edinburg, Texas 
 School:        Sophomore at Robert Vela High School 
 Hobbies:      Showing cattle and competing in FFA & 
           4-H events, serving on leadership teams 
           and spending time with friends. 
 How long have you been showing:  Since I was 9 
 What I’m looking forward to:  Serving as a National  
                                                    Board Director and meeting 
             people during the week of  
                                                    Nationals. 
 

Mid-Coast Jr. News 
Upcoming 
Events 
 
 

June 1 - 
NJSGHS Entries & Schol-
arship Applications Due 
 
June 17-21 - 
NJSGHS 
San Marcos, TX 
 
June 30 - 
Ownership Deadline for  
 State Fair of Texas 
 
August 9 - 
Mid-Coast Annual  
   Meeting/Jr. Silent  
   Auction 
Brenham, TX 
 
August 10 - 
Cattleman’s Opportunity 
Sale/Jr. Silent Auction 
Brenham, TX 

In the Spotlight... 
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          On June 17-21, Santa Gertrudis junior members from all over the country are gathering to-
gether for the National Junior Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show in San Marcos, Texas.  You know 
what that means, it’s time to get to work!  Remember that it is more than just a show.  There are 
all kinds of events to compete in.  The events include:  Power Point, Photography, Sales Talk, Public 
Speaking, Cattle Judging, Cattleman’s Contest, and last but not least, Showmanship.  There is 
something for everyone!  I encourage each and every junior member to compete in all events, be-
cause you never know until you try!  Don’t forget to sign up for Mini-Goals and Survivor for some 
extra fun!  Let’s make this junior nationals a great one!     See you in San Marcos! 
              ~ Itza A. Garza, Mid-Coast Jr. Reporter ~  
 

******************************** 
Just a few reminders -  

• If you want to stall with Mid-Coast, you must include that on your entry (In the blank that asks 
      for affiliate mark “Mid-Coast”). 
• Support our Mid-Coast Queen Hannah Burrough and Princess Caydi Blaha. 
• Support the fellow Mid-Coast members running for Directors. (Representation from your af-

filiate gives you a voice at the national level.) 
• All cattle will go through a visual check-in in addition to checking your registration papers, 

there will be a panel checking animals to make sure they meet breed standards. 
(If your animal is bred, make sure it is marked on your health papers!) 

 
 

If you did not purchase your Mid-Coast t-shirts in April at the Jr. Heifer show in Navasota, they 
will also be available at the NJSGHS or at the Annual Meeting in August.  For those attending the 
NJSGHS, we would like everyone to wear your shirt on Monday. The cost of the t-shirts are: 
1 for $15 or 2 for $25.  Your shirt will make you “Happy, Happy, Happy”! 
 

 

It’s about that time, time to get ready for the Mid-Cost Annual Meeting and Cattleman’s Opportunity 
Sale. The meeting will be held on Friday August 9th at 6:30 p.m. with the sale being on Saturday Au-
gust 10th at 11:00 a.m., both events will be held at the Washington Co. Fairgrounds Sales Facility in 
Brenham, TX.  During the sale we will be holding a silent auction to benefit the juniors. We need your 
help with silent auction items! We are asking you to bring one item per family, items may include 
anything from baked goods to decorative items, be creative!!  We would like silent auction items to 
be dropped off by 5:00 p.m. on Friday August 9th. However, if you will not be attending the annual 
meeting then you may drop off your auction item the morning of the sale before the start of the 
sale.  If are not going to be able to make the meeting or sale but would like to donate an item con-
tact one of the officers and we will help get the donation to the sale.  We look forward to seeing eve-
ryone at the Mid-Cost Annual Meeting and Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale 
                                                                       ~ Baillie McManners, Mid-Coast Jr. Vice President ~  

Mid-Coast T-shirts 

Junior Silent Auction 

National Jr. Heifer Show 
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Junior News 
 
 
 

We had such a great attendance at the Fajita Dinner April 26th at the Grimes Co. Fairgrounds.  Thanks to everyone that attended! 

The Mid-Coast juniors held their Annual Membership Meeting at the Grimes Co. Go-Texan Building on the morning of Satur-
day, April 27th.   The National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show theme, display and preparations were discussed along with the 
election of new officers.  Elected were:      President—Brooke Wallace, Vice President—Baillie McManners, Secretary—Bayli 
Fisher and Reporter—Itza Garza.  Also elected to represent Mid-Coast was Queen Hannah Burrough and Princess Caydi Blaha.  
The Norval & Anna Sells Scholarship in Memory of Charlie Wilson was awarded to Mary Failla by Mid-Coast President, Joe 
Fauth.  Judge Dean Fuchs began the Norval & Anna Sells Mid-Coast Jr. Heifer Show off  on Saturday afternoon by choosing the 
showmanship winners in their divisions:  

Pee Wee Showmanship:  Dawson Moran, Madison Moran, and Logan Mason. 
Junior Division Showmanship:   Cory Barrett 

Intermediate Division Showmanship:   Kaleigh Evans  

Senior Division:   Jaclyn Robinson 

Old Timers Showmanship Winner:  Tammie Robinson 

Judge Fuchs  followed showmanship by working through the 55 head of the best cattle ever to select the following winners: 

Calf Division:         Champion:    Jaclyn Robinson      Reserve Champion:    Emma Robinson 

Junior Calf Division:   Champion:    Parker Mason     Reserve Champion:    Kyle Burrough 

Yearling Division:       Champion:     Jaclyn Robinson     Reserve Champion:     Emma Robinson 

Senior Division:          Champion:     Casey Parish     Reserve Champion:     Nicole Ozuna 

   Grand Champion:    Parker Mason                         Reserve Grand Champion:    Jaclyn Robinson 

   Star Five Grand Champion: Hannah Burrough     Star Five Reserve Grand Champion:  Cory Barrett 

Big Thank You to the show sponsors: 

Vesper Ranch, LRB Ranches, J&S Cattle Co., Bayli & Sage Fisher, Rocking A Ranch, Rocking S6 Cattle, John & Kay Kiker, 
Charles W. Wilson Memorial, and Wilson Ranches 
Special Thank You to all the volunteers who made the two day event such a success!!! 
 

 

Mid Coast  Jr. Association Officers: 
 

               Brooke Wallace, President      Baillie McManners, Vice‐President                
            (979) 324‐5326                                                    (936) 714‐4463 
                               Bayli Fisher,  Secretary                                          Itza Garza, Reporter 
                                         (830) 352‐5219                           (956) 778‐6277 
                                                                            
                                                                                  Sandra Symon, Youth Advisor 
                                                                                               (713) 828‐5959 
      
      Hannah Burrough, Mid‐Coast Queen      Caydi Blaha, Mid‐Coast Princess 
                                            (817) 596‐5655             (979) 578‐1105 
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It’s Time to Start thinking about the National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show!  The 
show will be held this year in San Marcos, TX on June 17‐21, 2013.  Those of you plan‐
ning to attend need to think about reserving  your rooms, NOW.   Below is hotel infor‐
mation.  RV, water, and electricity spots for stalling will be set up the 1st of April.  We 
will send out an email blast with all the information leading up to reserving these. 
 
Headquarter Hotel  
 

Embassy Suites Hotel, Spa, and Conference Center 
1001 E. McCarty Lane, San Marcos, TX 78666 
512-392-6450 
Rate: $139.00/nt + tax   
(*If a room is required for June 14 & 15  rate is $179.00/nt) 
(Hotel includes 2 room suites with breakfast at 6 am, spa, pool, restaurant and bar – The banquet will be 
held at the hotel.) 
 

Other hotels – 
 

Country Inn & Suites 
1560 IH-35 South, San Marcos, TX 78666 
512-392-8111 
Rate: $119.00/nt – King     $129.00/nt – 2 Queens 
(Hotel has indoor pool, on-site fitness center, business center and complimentary full, hot breakfast.) 
 

Candlewood Suites (*New Hotel - Same owner as Country Inn & Suites) 
600 Wonder World Drive, San Marcos, TX 78666 
512-392-8111 
Rate: $114.00/nt – King     $124.00/nt – 2 Queens 
(Rooms include a small kitchen with a full size refrigerator/freezer, cook-top, microwave, dishwasher, 
pots/pans, dishes, and kitchen sink – All rooms are suites.)  
 

Baymont Inn & Suites 
4210 IH-35 South, I-35 at Centerpoint Road, San Marcos, TX 78666 
512-392-6800 
Rate: $79.00/nt 
(Rooms include microwaves, refrigerators, and continental breakfast.)  

 

Any questions: Contact Heather Blewett at heathershomes@ymail.com 
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Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association Membership Application 
Membership Year January—December 

 
Please accept this application for my membership in the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis  

Association.  Payment for dues must be enclosed.   
 

_________  $25.00 Junior Member 
 

             _________   $50.00 Active Member 
 
                           _________   $40.00 Associate Member   (Non voting)                 
  
 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Last Name                                     First                            MI                              Spouse Name 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Ranch Name                                            E-mail Address                                                  SGBI Herd No. 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Home Phone                                              Mobile                                         Ranch Phone 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Home Address                           City                        State                             Zip                          County 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Ranch Manager                           Mail Address                           City                   State                Zip 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Business Address                        City                      State                             Zip               Business Phone 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Junior Members Only – Birth Date, School Name and Grade 
 
 
Basic Operation: _______ Purebred     _______ Commercial 
 
Would you like the following listed on our website? (Please check those that apply) 
 
_____ Name/Ranch     _____ Address     _____ Phone     _____ E-Mail 
 

Please mail this completed application to: 
 

 Allen Grainger, Treasurer 
P. O. Box 2282 * Brenham, TX 77834 

Phone (979) 337-4151 
 

Please visit our website at www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com 
            Revised 11/28/12 
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Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale 2013 
SPONSORED BY 

MID-COAST SANTA GERTRUDIS ASSOCIATION 
 

Consignment Letter and Form 
 

Dear Santa Gertrudis Breeder, 
 
The 2013 Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale, hosted by the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association, will be held Sat-
urday, August 10, 2013, at 11 a.m. at the Washington County Fairgrounds Sale Facility in Brenham, Texas. The 
Sale is open to Mid Coast members.  If you are not a Mid Coast member, call any of the sale chairman or visit 
our website at www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com for a membership application. This year’s sale should be out-
standing with a lot of demand for quality females and bulls. 
  
Here are the sale rules and screening standards to assist you in selecting your lots. Please contact Sales Chair-
men Tom DuBois at 281-723-9716 or Tom.DuBois@usatlascopco.com, John Kiker at 
979-219-0095 or J.W.K.1934@sbcglobal.com, or Allen Grainger at (979) 337-4151 or Agrainger@aol.com with 
any questions. 
 
Pen lots constitute of three head or less. 
All cattle must be registered purebred Santa Gertrudis or Santa Gertrudis Star Five. 
Females must be between the ages of 9 months through 6 years old (females must not be 7 years old the day 
of the sale).  Fertility – a licensed veterinarian must guarantee all females safe in calf by 26 months of age and 
to calve before 36 months of age.  Females with a calf at side over 6 months of age must be palpated safe in 
calf by a licensed veterinarian.  Females with calf over 9 months of age must be palpated safe in second trimes-
ter by licensed veterinarian.  Females with a calf under 6 months old may sell exposed or open.  Any female 4 
years or older must have a record of calving interval. 
Embryos and flushes, donor cows, and bred recipient cows and semen lots are eligible for the sale. 
Bulls 15 to 48 months of age will be accepted for consignment. Bulls must be fertility tested and be confirmed a 
satisfactory breeder within 30 days of the sale by a licensed veterinarian, have a sheath score of three or less 
and be Trich tested according to Texas Animal Health Commission rules. Bull calf prospects under the age of 15 
months will be allowed to sell on the condition that the seller guarantees the bull calf to be a satisfactory 
breeder upon reaching breeding age. 
Cattle must be sound, functional, and in good flesh.  Any cattle falling under the “Disqualifications” section of 
the SGBI Standards of Excellence will not be allowed to sell. 

Cattle must have health papers issued within 30 days of sale date.  Be sure your veterinarian includes pal-
pation results on these papers.  Animals must be eligible for interstate shipment.  Check with your vet 
about brucellosis testing for cows 18 months of age or older. 

 
Any animal not meeting these requirements will be automatically removed from the sale offering. 
 
The consignment fee is $60.00 per lot or per pen. Make checks payable to: Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Associa-
tion and mail along with your entry form and copy of registration papers by 
June 1, 2013 to: Allen Grainger / Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association, P.O. Box 2282, Brenham, TX 77834 
Commission will be 10%.  The consignment fee does not apply towards commission. 
Please mark your calendars now and plan to attend!  This is the major event for the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis 
Association, and we are going to have a great time with plenty of quality cattle on display. 
 
The Tailgate Party will be held on March 9, 2013 at 4:30 PM at the fairgrounds followed by the Annual Mid 
Coast Meeting and dinner in the sales facility. We look forward to seeing everyone there!  
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Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale 
2013 Consignment Information Form 

(Please use a separate form for each lot.) 
 

Washington County Fairgrounds Sale Facility – Brenham, TX 
August 10, 2013 

 
Entry Deadline:  June 1, 2013.  Nomination Fee: $60.00 per lot or per pen. Commission will be 10%. Make checks payable 
to: Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association.   

 

Please circle one:  Open Heifer;   Exposed;  Bred Heifer;   Pair;    
                                             Three-n-one;   Bred Cow;  Bull ; Embryo, Semen 
 
Name: _____________________________________Ranch Name: _________________________________________ 
 
Herd number: _______________ 
 
Address____________________________City_________________________State__________ZIP_______________ 
 
Phone: Day______________Night_______________Email___________________Fax__________________________ 

 
ANIMAL CONSIGNED:  
 
Id #_____________________Sex________________ Horned (     ) Polled (    ) Scurred (    ) 
 
Date of Birth _______________________SGBI Reg. No._______________ 
 
Breeding Information for females:  (AI certificate required if bred AI) 
Open (     )  or Palpated Bred (     ) or Exposed (     ) 
 
Palpation results: _____________Date: _______________or Expected Calving Date_________________________ 
 
Sire Bred or Exposed to:  ID # ______________Name: ______________________SGBI Reg. No: _______________ 
 
Calf at Side Information:  (Calf should be registered) 
 
ID # _______________Sex: ___________Date of Birth: __________________SGBI Reg. No: ___________________ 
 
Sire ID#___________________Name: ______________________________SGBI Reg No.______________________ 
 
For Bulls:  Fertility Tested? ____________Date of Test: ________________ 
 
Gain Test Data; Date of test____________Av. Daily Gain__________Ratio_____ 
 
Final Wt. per day of Age_____________Ratio___________ 
 
Please write comments, as you would like for them to appear in the catalog.  Attach a copy of the registration certificate to 

this form and mail with a check made payable for $60.00/lot to:  
Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association 

P O Box 2282 
 Brenham, Texas 77834 

 

**Entry Deadline is June 1, 2013** 
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Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association  
Cheryll Grainger, Editor                                         
P.O. Box 2282                                                                             
Brenham, TX 77834 

         
                           Coming Events   

 
 
 
 
 

2013 
 
 
 

June 1           —    NJSGHS Entries/Scholarship/Director Applications Due 
 

June 17-21   —     National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show, San Marcos, TX 
 

June 30         —    Ownership Deadline for State Fair of Texas Jr. Heifer Show 
 

August 9   —    Mid-Coast Tailgate Party / Cattle Viewing/Jr. Silent Auction, Brenham, TX 
 

  —    Mid-Coast Annual Membership Meeting, Brenham, TX 
 

August 10      —   Cattleman’s Opportunity Sale/Jr. Silent Auction, Brenham, TX 
 
 
 
 
 


